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Dear '59ers: 
 
Wabash athletics have had a very busy Spring.  One Saturday, there were eleven 
separate activities.  We beat Wooster at the NCAC basketball championship and played 
in the NCAA Tournament. 
 
Early this year, I went to Wabash to visit the Robert Wedgeworth Library located in the 
MXI.  Mrs. Morgan graciously gave me a guided tour.  While there are several thousand 
books, for me the center piece is a large new oil portrait of Bob.  It is Bob as he is 
today!  I must have studied the painting for five minutes, as in my mind's eye, I always 
saw Bob as bringing the ball up court, along with Sherm Franz and John Hollett for 
another Wabash basket.  Duane Axel, Mike Costello and Jack Yerkes played key roles 
on the team, which went to the NCAA Tournament our junior and senior years. 
 
Bob was the featured speaker at the MXI Fiftieth Anniversary Dinner.  He was an Active 
Wabash Trustee for many years.  Some Little Giant!  Visit the MXI on your next trip to 
Wabash College and see Bob's portrait. https://www.wabash.edu/news/story/11913 
 
During the College’s recent Day of Giving in April, Wabash raised more than $1.679 
million from 3,573 alumni, parents, faculty, staff, students, and friends. Best yet, 
together we raised more than $2,107 per Wabash student! Thanks to Roger’s class 
challenge, 11 classmates made a gift on the Day.  
 
June 30 marks the end of the groundbreaking Giant Steps Campaign, which to date has 
raised almost $244 million. You still have a little more than a month to take your giant 
step at www.wabash.edu/give.  
 
Bob, Roger Billings and I have served as your class agents for about twenty-five 
years.   Wabash is strong today but continues to need your support.   
 
Craig '59 
 

https://www.wabash.edu/news/story/11913
http://www.wabash.edu/give

